PRIORY ROAD SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)

MEETING ON 12th April 2017

Date:                                            Wednesday 12th April 2017 
Meeting Commenced:               5.00pm

Members Present:                       LV

                                                      BW

                                                      HW   

                                                      GM

                                                      JM

                                                      MN

                                                      DN

                                                      MJ

                                                      Dr RP

Introduction: LV chaired the meeting. He asked GM to outline matters arising from the February meeting. GM said the principal matters were the CQC inspection, the progress of on-line registration,and matters to do with the practice's Duty of Candour and Significant Event policies. Mention had been made at the last meeting that 'East Sussex Better Together' wished to have one of their speakers make a brief presentation. Dr RP said that would not take place today, but might at a subsequent meeting.

On-line registration:  At the February meeting, Dr RP had reported that the practice had done very well in registering patients for on-line services. However, he had said the CCG had subsequently suggested that the practice should not only show that at least 10% of its patients were registered, the practice also need to show that on-line services were actually being used by 10% of its patients. Dr RP said he welcomed the support which the PPG had given at the last meeting. He and NP had gone back to the CCG who had clarified that 10% 'usage' was something they encouraged, but it was not presently a contractual requirement. In any event, he was very pleased to report that on-line registration and use had both grown significantly. Out of the 2667 registered patients, 538 were currently registered for on-line services and 278 of those were active. Members welcomed the fact that the practice was now actually meeting the 10% target for use of on-line services. That was a remarkable achievement given, with the practice providing walk-in morning clinics, that there was little need for patients to book an appointment on-line. Dr RP said that most of the on-line activity was, as might be expected, patients ordering repeat prescriptions.  

CQC Inspection: Dr RP said those looking at the practice's web page would see that the stated CQC inspection overall rating had reverted to 'inadequate'. No-one should be alarmed, however. As reported at the February meeting, the CQC had revised their initial overall rating of 'requires improvement' and had issued a final report with an overall rating of 'good'. That had not been down-graded. However, the practice continued to contest the factual accuracy of aspects of the CQC's report. That had led to the practice making an appeal and the report then being subject to a 'Quality Review'. While that was in progress the ratings given in the inspection were suspended. Dr RP said the CQC had already agreed to correct certain factual errors. However, they had yet to fully accept what the practice had told them about its Duty of Candour Policy and about what it had told them of when it had put in place its complaints procedure. Dr RP said he was not prepared to accept to accept misplaced criticism. Dr RP said he had evidence – including computer screen-shots – to show that the relevant policies were in place before 31 August 2016. Members were fully supportive of his stance. 

Closure / Capping of patient list:  Dr RP said Members would be aware that for a while the patient list for the practice had been closed. Two list closure extensions had been applied for while the practice had been in special measures. The last of those ran out on 31 March 2017. Another had been applied for; it had been granted, but only for three months. So, as it stood, on 1 July the practice would have to open its lists to new patients. Members were concerned that an existing patient list of 2600+ patients was an awful lot for a single practitioner. An open list would make that worse. Dr RP said some other local surgeries had arranged to have a cap put on their uptake of new patients. That put a greater pressure on those practices whose lists were not capped. There was also an issue with some 'temporary' patients. No-one disputed the need for genuine visitors to the town to be able to access GP services. However, there seemed to be no definition of how long a stay should be before it no longer ranked as 'temporary', and there was anecdotal evidence that some were mis-using the temporary patient facility. Members were very sympathetic to the difficulty the practice faced. They said they supported the practice if it chose to make an application for its list to be capped. (Dr RP had explained that elderly relatives who came to live with existing patients would be accepted as would new babies, etc.) Dr RP would seek clarification from NHS England on how the registration of temporary patients should apply so that the practice did not find itself in an unsustainable position. GM and LV said they were prepared to write on behalf of the PPG if that would assist.

Other matters:  DN had written to Amber Rudd MP regarding practice matters. She circulated the positive response she had received in reply.

Meeting ended: At approximately 6.00 pm.

Date of next Meeting: Wednesday 14th June at 5.00pm.

